
Minutes of Meeting
Meeting Date – May 19,2020 

Venue – LSU AG center

Time - 5:00 PM

Attending
Bobby Bordelon - APPJ District 7 Juror and RD2 Commissioner
Tim Bordelon - RD2 Commissioner 
Terry St. Romain - RD2 Commissioner and Mayor of Plaucheville
Ron Bordelon - Project Engineer w/Pan American Engineers (Guest)
Kevin Bordelon - APPJ Director of Civil Works (Guest)
Jacob Coco - APPJ District 9 Juror and RD2 Commissioner
Thomas Hammons- RD2 Commissioner
Glenn Gremillion -Rd2 Commissioner 

Absent
Glenn McKinley - APPJ Juror and RD2 Commissioner 

Call to Order
Jacob Coco  called the meeting to order at 5:03 PM

Approve agenda
A motion to approve the agenda was filed by Terry St. Romain and seconded by Bobby Bordelon with all in
favor. 

Minutes of March Commission meeting
Correction made to previous minutes from  April and corrected version sent during meeting. 

Motion to accept the Fees from Pan America Engineers, LLC
A motion was made to accept the charges from Pan America for $40,000 pending revision by Tim Borde-
lon and seconded by Bobby Bordelon with all in favor.

Review of Financial Report
Tim Bordelon briefed the Commissioners on the current 2020 budget and spending outlook for the RD2
Commission. The complete May 19,2020 Financial Report is attached, highlights are:

Current balance in the checking account  $910,385.74
Near-term authorized spending            ($152,102.28)
Expected near-term deposits             $29,603.65
Held in Reserve by RD2 Commission            (  $100,000.00  )  

      Estimated uncommitted   May funds            $687,887.11

Motion to approve the financial report was made by Terry St. Romain and seconded by Tim Bordelon

Round V Updates
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A update from the Round V projects was read by Ron Bordelon with comments by Kevin Bordelon . 
A motion was made by Terry St. Romain and seconded by Bobby Bordelon to hold a special committee
meeting at the Avoyelles Parish courthouse on June 4,2020 at 3:30 to open and approve bids on the open
bids. It passed with all in favor. 

Speed Bumps
A members of the public had requested speed bumps and for it to be discussed during the meeting, under
the direction of Kevin Bordelon it was determined that the parish would not be placing any speed bumps. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:39 pm on May 19, 2020

These draft minutes are pending approval by Road District 2 Commission.

Thomas Hammons - Secretary May 21,2020
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